
CFA UPDATE
COMMUNITY POWER IN FULL 
FORCE
A sea of red balloons, flags, placards and T-shirts crossed Sydney’s iconic Harbour Bridge on 
30 April and wound its way to Vertex’s Head Office at St Leonards to let the company know that 
people with cystic fibrosis (CF) need access to Orkambi®, and we need it now. 

It was an emotional and strenuous 6.5km 
march for more than 100 CF community 
members, that began outside Channel 7’s 
‘Sunrise’ studio in Martin Place in Sydney’s 
CBD. For over two hours the ‘Sunrise’ 
windows were awash with friendly but 
enthusiastically committed protestors, and 
hosts Kochie, Nat and Monique spoke of the 
plight of people with CF waiting for drugs 
that cost $250,000 per year. 
Vertex Country Manager Eilis Quinn met 
with protestors and assured the crowd 
that Vertex was doing everything possible 
to get Pharmaceutical Benefits Advisory 
Committee (PBAC) reimbursement 
approval. The crowd had a chance to ask 
questions, and while the mood was hopeful 
that the result from the PBAC meeting in 
July would be positive, there was definitely 
a feeling of frustration that the two-and-a-

half-year waiting game continues. 
Most concerning is the fear that if Vertex 
does not get PBAC approval this time 
around – after three previous attempts 
– they will no longer run clinical trials in
Australia.
Cystic Fibrosis Australia (CFA) is keen to 
point out to Vertex, and the government, 
that they should not confuse ‘what a life is 
worth’ with ‘what a life costs’. The protest 
march demonstrated that it is at their 
peril they equate the fact that CF affects a 
small number of people and consequently, 
and tragically, regarding this as being an 
insignificant cohort.
We generated some great media coverage 
and I am thrilled to be able to share this 
with you all. Congratulations to Cystic 
Fibrosis South Australia for an outstanding 
march in Adelaide.

There are many things we can do to ensure 
both Vertex and the government appreciate 
the ripple effect throughout our community 
from the suffering of one to the financial, 
tangible, emotional and psychological 
effects of so 
many. Your 
support 
plays a 
major 
factor 
in any 
successes 
we achieve.
Kind 
regards,
Nettie 
Burke, CFA 
CEO

This year we are super excited as our 
Sibling and Offspring Camp will be held 
over 2 nights and in an all  
NEW location!
WHEN:  Tuesday 2 to Thursday 4 October 2018. 
WHERE:  Camp Kulin, 3 hours east of Perth.
A bus will be arranged to take kids to the camp, 
departing from both north and south locations. 

WHO: �All kids aged 8-16 years with a sibling or 
parent with cystic fibrosis.

Registration packs with more detailed 
information about the camp, including the 
program, will be sent out closer to the event. 
For more information please contact Paula on 

services@cfwa.org.au or phone  
08 6457 7333.
You can find out more about Camp Kulin at 
www.campkulin.com.au 

Thank you to the Mazda Foundation for 
supporting this important event.

2018 Sibling and Offspring Camp




